SOMERVILLE PUBLIC LIBRARY

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

MINUTES FROM JANUARY 11, 2012

In Attendance: 

Trustees: Kate Van Sleet, June Pietrantoni, Mark Howland

Library Director: Maria Carpenter

The meeting was called to order at 6:07.

The Trustees approved the December minutes with the following amendments:

Ralph Vetters was not in attendence at the meeting.  

Following the meeting, the Trustees went to Highland Kitchen to celebrate the holidays.

June Pientrantoni moves to pass the minutes.  Mark Howland seconds.  Minutes unanimously approved as amended.
Director’s Report:

The Trustees discussed the implications of the recent decision on the Figherfighter’s union arbitration in which the city was ordered to pay the union over four million dollars.  The Director is waiting to hear if the FY12 budget will be impacted or if the city will be able to make payments over more than one fiscal year.  If the city is required to pay in this fiscal year, there is a possibility that the Library will be deeply impacted and that one of the branches will be closed.  The Director also reported that the Library has lost seven positions since 2003 and emphasized that the Library is in the bottom third of funding for municipalies similar to our population. 

The Director suggested that the Library and Board go forward in the planning of community meetings.  She suggested that the Library plan a meet and greet where patrons can share ideas with the Director, the trustees (if available) and staff (if available).  The President suggested putting together an agenda (teen space in Central Library, children’s room in West Branch).  The Trustees were enthusiastically in favor of this idea.

Renovations for the Teen Center (current AV room) and the West Branch children’s room are still moving forward.  The Director presented a draft of plans for each for the Trustees to review.  

The Director presented the meeting space policy again.  The Trustees discussed and voted on the policy (see below).

Outreach Committee: 

The President suggested that the Library organize a series on communities of faith in Somerville with possible exhibits, speakers etc. with an emphasis on reaching out to people who may not be library users.  

Kate Van Sleet reminded the Director that a team from Somerville High School is scheduled to compete on High School Quiz Show (a WGBH production).  She suggested that the Library organize a viewing party in support of the teens involved.

Planning Committee:
The President proposed a motion to approve the revision of the library program to 65,000 square feet to expand space for collections, increase multi purpose meeting space, expansion of auditorium, inclusion of a children’s outdoor space, space for automatic sorting equipment and self checkout, expansion of staff office space to accommodate volunteers and part-time workers.  June Pietrantoni moved to approve the motion, Kate Van Sleet seconds.  Trustees unanimously approves the motion.  

The Director reported that the MBLC application is almost ready.  The Trustees reviewed the current sketches.  Kate Van Sleet movesd to support the application.  June Pietrantoni seconds.  The motion carries unanimously.

New Business:

Firefighters arbitration:  The Trustees discussed speaking with neighbors and alderman in support of the Library.  June Pietrantoni suggested sending a united email to the aldermen and asking the library supporters to send an email to their Aldermen.  Mark Howland propsed a motion that the Trustees contact library patrons to inform them of potential budget cuts due to the firemen’s settlement and encourage patrons to contact their elected officials in support of the library and in order to minimize the impact on library services.  Kate Van Sleet moved to pass the motion.  June Pietrantoni seconds.  Motion passed unanimously and communication will be drafted by the President.  

Library Meeting Space Policy:  Kate Van Sleet asked that the description of the fee be changed from a fixed fee to “at the discretion of the library”.  A motion to accept the policy as amended was presented.  June Pietrantoni moved to pass the motion.  Kate Van Sleet seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

The next meeting will be Wednesday, February 8, 2012 at 6 PM. 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:19 PM. 

Kate Van Sleet, Secretary

